

12/11/2021

Meteor Gao

STUDENT RECRUITMENT & ADMISSIONS

The University of Edinburgh 33 Buccleuch Place Edinburgh

EH8 9JS

Sent by email: request-803213-dbdc9304@whatdotheyknow.com

Telephone $0131\ 650\ 1000$

Or direct dial 0131 650 4360

Email sra.enquiries@ed.ac.uk

www.sra.ed.ac.uk

Dear Meteor,

Freedom of Information Request

Thank you for your email of 31st October 2021 requesting admissions statistics for postgraduate taught (PGT) programmes at the University of Edinburgh.

You asked for the numbers of applications and offers for all PGT programmes for the academic years 2019/20, 2020/21, 2021/22. You also asked for the same information for applicants whose nationality description is Chinese. The information you have requested is in the attached Excel file.

You will see that I have not provided the exact number where the number is fewer than five. This is because disclosing these low numbers could enable individuals to be identified. This would contravene data protection principles set out in data protection law, and is exempt under section 38(1)(b) of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002.

Right to review

If you are dissatisfied with this response, you may ask the University to conduct a review of this decision by contacting the University's Records Management Section (www.ed.ac.uk/records-management/about/contact) in writing (e.g. by letter or email) or in some other recorded form (e.g. audio or video tape). You should describe the original request, explain your grounds for dissatisfaction, and include an address for correspondence. You have 40 working days from receipt of this letter to submit a review request. When the review process has been completed, if you are still dissatisfied, you may appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner using the guidance at www.itspublicknowledge.info/Appeal. If you do not have access to the Internet, please let me know and I will provide a copy of the relevant web pages.

Privacy notice for information request applicants

The University of Edinburgh's request privacy notice, which describes how we use the information you have supplied about yourself and your request, is available on-line at www.ed.ac.uk/records-management/freedom-information/make-a-request/privacy-notice.

Yours sincerely

Chris Sim Admissions Support Officer Student Recruitment and Admissions